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[9657] February 9, 1998 TO: OPERATIONS MEMBERS No. 4-98 TAX MEMBERS No. 7-98
TRANSFER AGENT ADVISORY COMMITTEE No. 6-98 RE: IRS ANNOUNCEMENT ON YEAR 2000
CHANGES

The Internal Revenue Service has announced (in Announcement 98-5, attached) that
information returns filed magnetically/electronically to the Martinsburg Computing Center
for Tax Year 1998 must contain four-digit “year” fields. The announcement also describes
various conforming changes to the information reporting records. Keith D. Lawson
Associate Counsel Attachment Note: Not all recipients of this memo will receive an
attachment. If you wish to obtain a copy of the attachment referred to in this memo, please
call the Institute's Library Services Division at (202)326- 8304, and ask for this memo's
attachment number: 9657.
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